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                    Parish Council Meetings 2023 

The date of the remaining 2023 Parish Council meeting is November 22rd.  

The meeting will be held in Welborne Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm. 

                                                      bpcrwparishcouncil.info 

 
                                            Parish Councillor Vacancy 

Parish Councillors represent the interest of the local community and help the Council to 

make decisions on behalf of that community. Our parish requires seven councillors and 

currently we have six. If you are interested in undertaking this role, please contact the 

Parish Clerk, Bev Long. If you would like to know more about the role of a Parish 

Councillor, please feel free to contact the Council Chairman (details overleaf), or attend 

a Parish Council meeting to meet the current councillors and see what takes place.  

                                           Footpath Wardens 

The Parish Council is pleased to welcome 2 new footpath wardens – Liz Gill who will cover 

Runhall and Jack Long who will cover Coston. 

 

                                News from Welborne Village Hall 
 

'Come and join us for an Autumn Chilli and Quiz night (vegetarian option) on Friday 10 

November - licenced bar available. Teams are up to six people 

 

Booking is open now (£12.50 per person) and is essential for this popular event 

 

Last Friday Film nights continue with 'Broker' on 27 October and 'The Fabelmans' on 24 

November. Booking is open on the website (£4) or on the night (£4.50)' 

Brandon Parva Church Community raises £350 much needed funds for the 

Community Food Bank 

Brandon Parva Church community held their Harvest Festival on Sunday 24th September. 

Many from the community joined to decorate the church and the church yard. It was a 

beautiful autumn day. 

After the service they hosted an Autumn Fete with lots of activities for children, and a 

produce and bake-off competition. There was plenty to eat with a BBQ and cake and 

coffee stall. A lovely crowd of families joined in the fun. And the church community is 

delighted to have raised over £350 for the Barnham Broom Food Bank.   
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Parish Council Information 

Items for the agenda - If you would like to propose an item for the agenda of an upcoming 

meeting, please contact the Parish Clerk. 

Parish Noticeboards - The parish noticeboards are always a good place to look for up to date or 

important information. 

Parish Clerk Bev Long 

01362 850162 or best contact is  

clerk@bpcrwparishcouncil.info  

2 East Green, Runhall 

Chairman Simon Guest 07543 645351 

County Councillor Margaret Dewsbury 01603 759693  

District Councillor Richard Elliott 0773 3002897 

 

                                            Runhall Community Group  

Runhall Community Group are in the process of renovating the play area with the aim of 

improving the facilities for all members of the community. The plan is to update the 

recreation ground through 4 phases. 

Phase 1 has 'refined' the area by adding extra seating for adults, a story telling and 

seating area for children and an improved football goal. They are still working on installing 

a defibrillator near to the play area too. 

Phase 2 will 'replace' the substandard climbing frame with a new, updated, inclusive and 

more extensive play fort. 

In phases 3-4 they aim to revitalise the recreation ground, to increase its appeal across 

residents, including for adult gatherings with the installation of more seating and tables. 

For the very young to teenagers, they will install an inclusive sought after roundabout and 

renew the basketball surface to make it an all access and multipurpose area. 

 

Runhall Community Group are selling raffle tickets to win a Christmas Hamper. The 

proceeds will raise money towards a village defibrillator. Tickets will be £1. If you would like 

tickets please contact one of the Runhall Community Group members, e-

mail Runhallcg@gmail.com or call Rachel on (07916127249). 

 

There will also be Carol singing on 16th December at 2pm. If you would like to join us to 

sing or live on ‘The Green' or 'East Green’ in Runhall and would like to be sung to please 

contact us at Runhallcg@gmail.com or Rachel (07916127249). 

To keep up to date with events and fundraising. Follow us on Facebook- Runhall 

Community Group. 
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